To Whom It May Concern:

     This letter is to inform commercial antibody producing entities of the formation of an international online registry (Antibody / Epitope Registry Database - AERD), and to clarify certain policies within AERD regarding the submission and presentation of antisera information.

The purpose of the AERD is to collect, analyze, and disseminate investigator information on various commercial antisera.  Formation of the AERD has been driven in large part by interest among scientists, research institutions, and granting agencies within North America to develop more reliable and consistent measures of the efficacy of antisera / epitope recognition reagents for a given biological application.  The aim is to optimize identification and conditions used for antibody / epitope recognition reagents for a specific antigen.

     With respect to information provided to the AERD, the registry can only accept information provided from independent basic research and clinical biomedical units with corresponding identification of the respondent senior investigator.  The antibody records denoted in this database represent data collected from a number of academic investigators, providing information on a particular anti-sera for a given set of experimental conditions.  Thus, the AERD assists academic and clinical investigators in identifying viable commercial antisera for particular research endeavours, based upon investigator responses.  Information directly or indirectly sourced from private company will not be accepted as proof of antibody performance and will not lead to registration of a product.   Information provided to the AERD is frequently spot-checked and verified in-house for accuracy within the Murine Imaging and Histology (MIH) Core Facility; prior to its release into the public database.  An example of the reporting parameters can be seen at: phm.utoronto.ca/~jeffh/AERD.htm
     Commercial entities which desire to have information on their antisera registered with the AERD for a specific application(s), but do not want to wait for autonomous investigator reporting; or who feel that the conditions reported for a given antisera may not be a full reflection of that product’s performance, may submit samples to the MIH directly for analysis.  Such submissions should provide sufficient reagent to allow several slides, blots, cell samples, etc. to be tested (depending upon the application sought).  In these cases, the application type, tissue format (i.e. wax or frozen sections in the case of immunohistochemistry), and any additional special requirements should be specified.  Sera for testing can be sent to the: 

Murine Imaging and Histology (MIH) Core Facility, Rm 937
Leslie Dan Faculty of Pharmacy, University of Toronto

144 College Ave., Toronto, Ontario M5S-3M2

MIH webpage: phm.utoronto.ca/mih/

Once a product is tested it will be registered, with results accessible on the public database. Researchers can then utilize this information to obtain those antisera which best match the required performance characteristics of a given bioassay. 
The above information is being concurrently distributed among a variety of commercial antisera vendors as widely as possible in order to minimize potential concerns regarding disparity in access to the AERD registry.  
